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AN ACT
AUTHORIZING THE GRANT OF UNEMPLOYMENT OR INVOLUNTARY 
SEPARATION BENEFITS TO ELIGIBLE MEMBERS OF THE SOCIAL SECURITY 
SYSTEM (SSS), AMENDING FOR THE PURPOSE REPUBLIC ACT NO. 8282, 
OTHERWISE KNOWN AS “SOCIAL SECURITY ACT OF 1997”

Explanatory Note

The global recession a few years back exposed the vulnerability of the Philippines to 
external shocks resulting in the downsizing, laying off of workers and even closing down of 
industries. Unemployment rate as of January 2016 remains at 5.8% placing the unemployed 
persons in the country at 2.7 million1.

Ideally, countries rely on their social security agencies to support their workforce during 
such financial difficulties. Unfortunately, this does not apply to the Philippines because the 
Social Security System is not mandated to provide unemployment benefits to displaced workers.

This proposal recognizes workers to be an important component of a country’s human 
resources and economic development. It is therefore imperative upon the state to ensure that our 
workforce not only have meaningful and satisfying jobs, but also to guarantee employment 
security during unfortunate times when they unfortunately lose their jobs.

This bill intends to provide unemployment benefits in the form of monthly cash payments 
equivalent to the existing monthly minimum wage to a permanent employee who is involuntarily 
unemployed.

The grant of unemployment benefits even only for a few months will help alleviate the 
plight of these employees and give them the necessary assistance while looking for new work 
opportunities. This benefit also becomes an economic tool during periods of unemployment 
because it tempers the drop in consumption brought about by unemployment. It also serves as an 
effective instrument for government to identify the workers and industries most vulnerable to job 
layoffs and closures, so that proper support programs are introduced.

Finally, this benefit, unlike other government programs does not promote mendicancy 
because it is extended to those who have judiciously paid their taxes and contributed to the 
Social Security System.

In the light of the foregoing, immediate passage of the bill is earnestly sought.
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